
United Nations Statistical Commission  

Fifty-second session 

1–3 and 5 March 2021 

Item 3 (k) of the provisional agenda 

Items for discussion and decision: international statistical classifications 

 

Document E/CN.3/2021/15 – Report of the Expert Group on International 

Statistical Classifications 

 
 

Statement provided by: 

ILO  

Statement: 

The ILO supports the revision of the International Standard Industrial Classification (ISIC) Rev. 4, and 
reaffirms its willingness to participate in this activity in view of any potential alignment of the revision 
of ISIC and the International Standard Classification of Occupations ISCO-08. 
Furthermore, ILO is starting the process of revision of ISCO-08 and it will hold the first meeting of the 
working group to revise the classification during 2021. A first draft of revised classification is expected 
to be discussed during 21st International Conference of Labour Statisticians (ICLS) in 2023. As decided 
by the 20th ICLS last 2018, the revised classification is expected to be final for implementation for the 
2030 round of population censuses.  
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